

# **HUMBOLDT HAPPENINGS- November 2022**

4-H Family,

I appreciate you taking the time to read this newsletter but for just one moment, I want you to put it down (don't forget to pick it back up when you're done though), sit back, close your eyes, and think about what you are thankful for. I hope you were able to think of many things. Our lives are so terribly busy that we seldom find the time to just take a minute and relish all of the good things we have. Too often they are clouded over by how many things we have to get done in a day, or what we have to do at work, or how our bills are going to get paid, etc. So I challenge you to take a moment like that every day this month, and share your thankfulness with others. Tell your family members you love them and are proud of them. Thank a friend for helping you make it through your tough days. Do a random act of kindness for someone you don't even know! Give yourself a pat on the back for everything you do. I hope you have a wonderful and safe Thanksgiving holiday.

Making the Best Better!

#### Announcement:

A new bundle of joy is joining the Gatewood Household in April. So in each newsletter I will have an important dates and deadline session starting this month. I will be out on maternity leave for most of the deadline leading up to the fair. So it is going to be your families responsibility to remember, as there wont be reminder phone calls or texts. I will be out April-beginning of July for maternity leave.

Kiersten Gatewood
Humboldt County Extension and Outreach County
4-H & Youth Coordinator
kbeilke@iastate.edu
Office- 515-332-2201



# Mark your Calendars for November 13th at 7pm...

We will be having our 4-H & Volunteer Awards Banquet on Sunday, November 13th at 7pm at the Humboldt County Fairgrounds. This is a wonderful time where we can ALL get together and celebrate all of the accomplishments and successes we have had together this last year. We can honor, award, congratulate, introduce, celebrate, share and enjoy each others company all in one great night. So 4-Her's, families, leaders, volunteers and supporters please make the time to attend this great night. After the banquet will be the annual 4-H Foundation Auction. Please RSVP by Nov 10th to Kiersten as we will have bars and cookies to share.

## We need your creativity...

I would like to ask each clubs to donate 2 items for center pieces for the Awards Banquet. This will later be given out as Door Prizes at the end of the night. If you could bring them to the Extension Office by November 10th that would be greatly appreciated. Some ideas include: themed baskets such as movie night, athletics, homemade goodies, pie of the month, breakfast in a box, Gift card/certificates, homemade items like fleece blankets, bags. Also if your club would like to donate to the 4-H Foundation Auction, please let Kiersten know. Any Questions? Call Kiersten at 332-2201.

### **4-H Foundation Auctions**

Humboldt County 4-H Foundation will be doing an auction again at the awards banquet on Nov 13th. They are willing to take donations, but please let Kiersten know if you would like to donate to the auction by Nov 10th. The 4-H Foundation support the 4-Hers by providing trip scholarship, college scholarship, etc. Please help show our support by donating some items.

#### 4-H Newsletters

We are excited that newsletters are available to read anywhere! Newsletters are emailed through 4HOnline to all 4-H members who have enrolled in 4HOnline. The newsletter will continue to be available on Facebook, our website and now attached to your 4-H Online email. Prefer a physical copy? Please email Kiersten (kbeilke@iastate.edu) to request a physical copy mailed to you, she will need your mailing address when you reach out to her.

# **Humboldt County 4-H Giving-**

We will be collecting donation for the Moffitt Animal Shelter this year as our county wide giving event.



## What are you THANKFUL for?

It has been a tradition for 4H clubs to show their appreciation throughout the year to local businesses and supporters. This year, it will be for Thanksgiving. Please talk with your clubs and decide what YOU could do to show the people in your community that you are thankful! Make a list of businesses that have supported you at the fair auction or with a donation or a trophy and take them a yummy snack...or think of an adult who has put on a fantastic workshop or given an informative visit...maybe there is a park or business in town in need to cleaning, repair, or painting...or maybe you could spend some time at a nursing home or drop in center doing crafts or leading a fun activity! Sometimes a simple handmade card acknowledging your thankfulness is all it takes to make someone's day...so you have your assignment. Run with it, be thankful, and show your community that 4-H is a program that holds Citizenship to a high standard. And share your plans with the office...we LOVE to be proud of our 4-Hers!!

### Thank You's

If you haven't sent out or said your THANK YOU'S it's NOT TOO LATE!!! Please make sure you have taken the time to thank all the trophy sponsors, auction buyers, fair volunteers, leaders, and especially your parents for making your experience a memorable one!

4-H Enrollment is Open, please get re-enrolled if you haven't already.
v2.4honline.com

## **IMPORTANT DEADLINES and DATES:**

Jan 7th- Cattle Weigh- in

May 15th—Livestock ID deadline (horse, dog, cattle, swine, sheep, goats and bucket bottle animals)

This institution is an equal opportunity provider. For the full non-discrimination statement or accommodation inquiries, go to www.extension.iastate.edu/diversity/ext

